OFFICES AND STUDIOS IN MEISCH BUILDING PHONE FA 2-5314



31 January 58

Dear Mr. Morss,

Please forgive the delay in answering your letter concerning our DX test but I have been on vacation and unable to answer the reports on hand.

Right now I have two of your letters before me so if you'll allow me I'll answer them both now.

Before I forget I'd like to verify your report of reception of our station for 16 December 57.

Mr. Morss in your letter dated (sorry no date) you ask me to send you names of operators not mentioning NRC so here they are.

Robert C. Schmarder - PO Box 213 - Corning, N.Y.

Frank S. Johnson - 105 Pleasant St. Concord, N.H.

David F. Thomas - WUMS - Proctorville, OHIO

John T. Tweedie - Box 103 - Oakhurst, N. J. (above is a member of Newark News Radio Club)

Richard Morris - 218 Virginia Ave - Bridgeport, Conn.

All the other reports were from members of the NRC.

Now a favor. I wish you would print my apology to all operators that sent reports to me for the long delay in answering due to my being on vacation. Thank you.

Before closing, due to the switch in time of the test that morning there was some confusion among the operators and unfortunately some of the operators were unable to log us. Therefore, I am planning to hold another test in the near future for the benefit of those who missed out. Please send me any information you may have concerning the NRC and their work so I may give you some good publicity.

Thanking you for your reportl I remain,

D

Very truly yours,

(OVER)